
 

Rabbit Class Parent’s Letter 

January 2018 

Reading 

In January, we are going to prepare for the reading contest and have a review on what we have learned in 

this semester. The English ability of all the kids have been improving.  

Jan. 2nd - Jan 6th: Review and prepare for the reading contest                    

Jan. 9th - Jan 13th: Review and prepare for the reading contest 

Jan.16th- Jan 20th: Review and prepare for the reading contest                   

Jan. 23rd - Jan 27th: Review and prepare for the reading contest    

 

Phonics 

Dear Rabbit Class Parents, 

I am using the Sadlier Phonics book in class from now on. The book is fairly comprehensive. We are doing 

about twelve pages of the book each week for January.  

 

The students have finished the phonics book set for them, and we are going to do a lot of review during this 

last month of the semester. I will play a lot of review games, and do whiteboard activities to get them 

speaking.  

 

I also will use the computer monitor in the classroom to read some fun phonics books together, and we will 

use the iPads to do some interactive work together. 

 

We will use time for the speech contest, but I will also continue to do phonics work.  

While one student is rehearsing, the others will have worksheets to keep them busy and productive. 

 



I am doing extra phonics work with them during the two weeks for phonics class. I am also using games in 

the classroom as reinforcement.  

 

Once we finish the phonics in our books, I also use whiteboard activities, and also make extra handouts for 

phonics practice. We have magnetic letters on the whiteboard for them to make simple words with.  

 

I have broken them into teams. I can spend extra time with each team while the others work, and that lets 

me spend a lot more time with each individual student. 

 

We continue to do work verbally before they are even allowed to take out pencils. This will help to build 

their confidence, and help them overcome anxiety about performance in class.  

 

Yours reasonably, 

- Taliesin Hoyle (Teacher Tal) 

 

WEEK 1 to WEEK 4 Practice for speech contest. 

WEEK 5   Review 

 

Grammar 

Hello to all parents! I am now the ESL grammar teacher. This month we will be preparing for the speech 

contest and reviewing the grammatical concepts taught this semester. 

As always, best wishes, 

Teacher John. 

Week 1: Prepare for contest 

Week 2: Prepare for contest 

Week 3: Prepare for contest 

Week 4: Prepare for contest 

Week 5: Review 

 

Composition 

Composition class is a great opportunity for the children to put to use what they have learnt in other classes 

such as grammar and reading. In this class we are using two different angles to improve their writing skills. 

On the first week of every month we are using excerpts from the Reading Wonders book to help build a 

foundation in grammatical writing and get the students used to analysing short stories. In the other three 

weeks of the month the children then put what they’ve learnt into practice with a lengthier piece of writing 

such as a short story, a letter to someone or a recollection of their own experiences. The children will 



eventually become accustomed to structuring their stories with a beginning, middle and an end, and their 

best stories are chosen for them to memorise and recite in the end of term speech contest.  

January 2nd – January 5th: Prepare for speech contest 

January 8th – January 12th: Prepare for speech contest 

January 15th – January 19th: Prepare for speech contest 

January 22nd – January 26th: Prepare for speech contest 

January 29th – January 31st: Prepare for speech contest 
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Yours reasonably, 

- Taliesin Hoyle (Teacher Tal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

As always, best wishes, 

Teacher John. 
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